Re:  AB 1080 (Gonzalez, Friedman, Ting)  – The California Circular Economy and Plastic Pollution Reduction Act – SUPPORT
NCRA writes to express our strong support for AB 1080, which will reduce single-use plastics and packaging waste, land and marine pollution, and encourages alternatives that can be composted and recycled.
AB 1080 will enact the California Circular Economy and Plastic Pollution Reduction Act. Among other things, AB 1080 will do the following:

· Requires CalRecycle, in consultation with the SWRCB and the OPC, to adopt regulations to source reduce and recycle at least 75 percent single-use packaging and products sold or distributed in California by 2030.  After 2030, all single-use packaging and products distributed or sold in the state must be recyclable or compostable. 

· Establish accounting of the total quantity of single-use packaging and products disposed of, generated, and used in the state, and set a baseline amount for such regulations. 

· Requires CalRecycle to establish a process for businesses to annually report  the quantity and type of packaging materials sold by the business, as well as source reduced by the business annually. 
· Requires a manufacturer of single-use plastic packaging or products sold or distributed in the state, to demonstrate a recycling rate of not less than 20 percent by January 1, 2022, and not less than 40 percent by January 1, 2026. 

· Authorizes CalRecycle to adopt voluntary guidelines for manufacturers and retailers to reduce packaging waste, develop alternative compliance mechanisms, and establish minimum post-consumer recycled content requirements.

In recent years, the Legislature has addressed single-use plastic products, and its resulting waste, in piecemeal fashion, with the decrease in the use of single-use plastic carryout bags, and curbing the use of straws in restaurants.  AB 1080 chooses a more holistic approach. The bill provides CalRecycle with a scoping plan and the above variety of tools to achieve these goals.  These measures will result in the further reduction of waste, decrease in pollution, and its associated environmental impacts, including greenhouse gas emissions.  The bill will create domestic markets for recyclable materials, thereby helping to address the National Sword crisis, and support the development of instate recycling infrastructure. 
The time is now for this crucial AB 1080.  The planet can’t wait for the plastics industry to solve a problem of their making. Annie Leonard of Greenpeace put it best, “We cannot recycle our way out of plastic.” We need policy to source reduce plastic as soon as possible.  For these reasons NCRA strongly supports AB 1080, and we respectfully urge your AYE vote.
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